
INTRODUCING THE LOCAL SECRETARY O F  THE AMERI- 
CAN PHARMACEUTICAL ASSOCIATION FOR 1931-1932. 

ONSIDERING the activities of Dr. R. B. J. Stanbury, it is ap- C parent that this writing is not a sketch but will serve as an intro- 
duction of the Local Secretary for the 80th annual meeting, and that 
of the Canadian Pharmaceutical Association, in Toronto, next 
August-the date of meeting has 
not been definitely fixed-prob- 
ably, August 22nd-27th, with 
Royal York Hotel as head- 
quarters . 

The Local Secretary is also 
secretary of the Canadian Phar- 
maceutical Association and editor 
of its official publication-The 
Canadian Plzarnaaceutical Jour- 
n.al. 

The Local Secretary gradu- 
ated in Medicine from Trinity 
Medical College. After prac- 
ticing medicine for a short time 
he entered the drug field as a 
manufacturer, organizing the 

ada, Limited. One of the out- 
standing official acts of Secretary Stanbury resulted in the visit of 
the late Sir William S. Glyn-Jones to Canada, so that the druggists 
of Canada might learn from this great leader the ways and means of 
the Proprietary Articles Trade Association in maintaining prices in 
Great Britain. He organized the Sir William Glyn-Jones’ meetings 
across Canada and accompanied him on his trip. 

Dr. Stanbury became a member of the AMERICAN PHARMACEUTI- 
CAL ASSOCIATION in 1927; since then he has attended several of its 
annual meetings and studied the workings of the organization. The 
relations of the pharmacists of Canada and the United States have 
always been cordial and this, the second meeting of the A. PH. A. 
in Canada, will renew acquaintance and strengthen the professional 
ties of the two associations. The Local Secretary is a man of action 
and the attachment of and the relationship with his confr6res assures 
successful annual meetings for both organizations. 

Druggists’ Corporation of Can- R. B. J. STANBURY. 


